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Dear ACS Members a
  
I’m Jing Qu, the 2021 
  
The past year was ver
everyone. Things in lif
the bumpiness and fru
While our social lives 
and have deeper conv
can’t wait to go back! 
  
With life gradually retu
I will organize events 
speakers to share pub
and meet new friends
and learn together. 
  
I would like to acknow
their dedication and h
for her knowledge and
I’m grateful to board m
more since 2021 will b
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Al Denio, ACS Bulletin Contributor 
 
The Super Bowl was played in February. Then the baseball fans were looking forward to

Opening Day. I attended a Mike Stemniski Chem Demo Day at the Hagley Museum and

Library on March 7. After that the “stuff” hit the fan and life changed. The Covid-19 virus

seemed to be everywhere, medical facilities were being overrun with doctors and nurses

struggling to cope. 

  

Everything was suddenly different. I had never walked into a bank before wearing a mask.

Never before were my hands so clean! Luckily liquor stores were deemed “essential” 

so I could maintain my beer supply. The March ACS meeting in Philly was canceled, 

then the August meeting went virtual. Our Delaware Section could no longer gather. 

  

Thanks to science, two new vaccines have been announced, approval seems imminent.

Then comes the challenge of distribution of millions of doses before the virus will be 

in our “history.” 

  

Luckily, we survived the election in November. I hope that all the campaign signs will 

be gone when you read this. Since the Biden/Harris team won, preparations are being

made for the new government on January 20. Many jobs need to be filled quickly. I had

hoped to join the Cabinet as Secretary of the Liquor Cabinet. Then I realized Joe Biden

does not consume ethanol. At present I am in the running for the job of White House

Speed Bump, a nice fit for a Physical Chemist. 
 

Iron Mike 
  
I refer to Mike Stemniski, a dedicated member of the

Delaware Section. At one point he was Chair of our

Section and has been doing his famous Chem Demo

Shows for years. 

  

Mike’s main job was teaching chemistry at McKean High

School. He used to moonlight teaching at UD and Del

Tech. I just found out that he has been on the part time

staff at UD for 48 years! He has signed up to teach this

Winter Session.
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Iron Mike 
  
I refer to Mike Stemniski, a dedicated member of the

Delaware Section. At one point he was Chair of our

Section and has been doing his famous Chem Demo

Shows for years. 

  

Mike’s main job was teaching chemistry at McKean High

School. He used to moonlight teaching at UD and Del

Tech. I just found out that he has been on the part time

staff at UD for 48 years! He has signed up to teach this

Winter Session. 

  

He retired from McKean in 2006. He enjoys playing golf

at the DuPont Country Club in his pursuit of excellence! 
 

Congratulations, Teri! 
  

Teri Quinn Gray was recently reelected director 

of District III of ACS. She is a DuPont employee. 

  

Several Other DuPont’ers were cited by ACS as 

Heroes of Chemistry. In Electronics and Imagining 

they named: William “Bill” Budinger, Marty De Groot,

David James, Mary Jo Kulp, Harry “George” McClain, 

Bainian “Brian” Qian and John Roberts. 

  

In Water Solutions they named: Tina Arrowood, 

Steven Jons and Steve Rosenberg. There is 

still a lot of good chemistry going on in the 

Delaware Section! 
 

H. N. Cheng, PhD 
2020 & 2021 President-Elect, American Chemical Society 
 
Many of you recall this chemist who worked at Hercules

for many years. He chaired this section back about

1997. Eventually he left that company and took a

research position at the Department of Agriculture in

New Orleans where he has been very productive

Header Info

Enable live merge tag info  

To:
*|FNAME|* *|LNAME|*Recipient's email
address

From:
DELAWAREACS.ORG
thoerter@gmail.com

Subject:
January 2021 DelChem News &
Announcements

Preview Text:
Mark your calendars for upcoming ACS
Delaware events!

Mobile InboxDesktop



Preview mode DELCHEM Newsletter Jan 2021 

https://us20.admin.mailchimp.com/
javascript:void(0);


Dear ACS Members a
  
I’m Jing Qu, the 2021 
  
The past year was ver
everyone. Things in lif
the bumpiness and fru
While our social lives 
and have deeper conv
can’t wait to go back! 
  
With life gradually retu
I will organize events 
speakers to share pub
and meet new friends
and learn together. 
  
I would like to acknow
their dedication and h
for her knowledge and
I’m grateful to board m
more since 2021 will b

Text Boxed Text Divider Image Image Group Image Card

Image + Text Share Social Follow Button Footer Code

Video

Need a refresher? Take a quick tour.

 Style  Comments Blocks

Give Feedback HelpDELCHEM Newsletter Jan 2021 Preview  Template 

Delaware Section! 
 

H. N. Cheng, PhD 
2020 & 2021 President-Elect, American Chemical Society 
 
Many of you recall this chemist who worked at Hercules

for many years. He chaired this section back about

1997. Eventually he left that company and took a

research position at the Department of Agriculture in

New Orleans, where he has been very productive. 

He was elected to the present job of ACS President-

elect and as you read this he will be serving as 

ACS President. 

  

The original plan was for him to visit Delaware for a

lecture on his work. Plans changed due to the pandemic.

As a result, he presented a Zoom lecture 

on November 17 entitled “Sustainability and Green

Chemistry.” His presentation was preceded by 

Dr. Alexa Dembek who talked about the future plans 

of DuPont and how they would create a healthier 

and more sustainable world. 
 
Al Denio, ACS Bulletin Contributor
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